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 The April meeting of the ONG executive committee was held in the Guild office on April 18 and was attended by Lois Kirkup, Janet Hunter, Nancy Noel, Gord Holder, Debbie Cole, Joanne Schnurr, Tony Cote, Terry Garner, Jordan Juby, Claude L’Ecuyer and Don Smith.  Marc Laurin did not attend.

ONG was represented by Lois Kirkup, Gord Holder, Debbie Cole, Tony Cote and Nancy Noel at the spring National Representative Council meeting of TNG Canada/CWA, held in Toronto April 14 & 15.  A name change for the national union to “CWA/SCA Canada” was approved at the rep council meeting – see www.tngcanada.org for the full story.  The name change takes effect immediately.  The fall National Representative Council meeting will be held in Halifax in October.

Contract conciliation between the ONG and DLR International took place on April 5 and a tentative agreement was reached.  The 3-year collective agreement is effective November 17, 2005 to November 17, 2008.  The members will receive a 3% wage increase retroactive to Nov. 17, 2006, with a further 3% increase in November 2007.  Some of the other changes include: addition of a graphic artist position to the wage grid; revisions to the grievance procedure, sick leave, holidays and probationary clauses.

Information is posted on Guild bulletin boards about the April 28 National Day of Mourning.  On Saturday, individuals and organizations in Canada and around the world will gather to mourn the loss of life and injury to workers due to occupational accidents and injury.  The Canadian Labour Congress theme this year is “Safe and Healthier Workplaces for All Workers”.  A Memorial Service will be held starting at 12:30 p.m. in Vincent Massey Park at the CLC Monument for workers killed or injured on the job.  A BBQ will immediately follow the ceremony, with donations benefitting the “Run, Walk and Roll for Cancer Prevention”.  For further information, contact the Ottawa and District Labour Council at 613-233-7820.

Deadline for receipt of OFL Labour Honour Roll Scholarship applications is May 31, 2007.  Application forms are available at www.ofl.ca, and details are posted on Guild bulletin boards. 

 “Congratulations” & “Condolences”
•Donation to Alzheimer Society of Ottawa in memory of Winnifred Ann Walker, grandmother of Kimothy Walker (CTV Ottawa).
•Donation to Casey House Foundation in memory of the late June Callwood, journalist and broadcaster.

•Congratulations to Ottawa Citizen copy editor Doug Yonson, winner of the January “Newsdoku” puzzle in The Guild Reporter.  Information printed in the March Guild Reporter states that Doug was TNG’s first Canadian puzzle winner.

•Congratulations to Ottawa Citizen intern reporter Katie Lewis, who won an award for young journalists.  Katie, who is a reporting intern on the Diane King Stuemer Fellowship, was awarded the Hon. Edward Goff Penny Memorial Prize for Young Journalists.  Katie won for the over-25,000-circulation category of the award, which is administered by the Canadian Newspaper Association.

•Congratulations to Citizen reporter Andrew Mayeda, honoured by the Ottawa Centre for Research and Innovation.  Andrew won “News Story of the Year” for his extensive coverage of Mosaid Technologies’ dispute with a New York hedge fund. 

•It’s another honour for the Ottawa Citizen special project on Alzheimer’s disease which has been chosen as one of 11 finalists for a U.S. journalism award.  The National Institute for Health Care Management Foundation has recognized the six-part series, The Insidious Fog: A Journey into Alzheimer’s, as one of the best pieces of health care journalism in 2006.  The winner and runner-up will be announced and all the finalists will be honoured at a ceremony in Washington in May.  ‘Congrats’ again to Citizen newsroom staffers involved with the Alzheimer’s project: Andrew Duffy, Shelley Page, Bruce Ward, Julie Oliver, Anita Murray, Mike Shahin, Jordan Juby, Dennis Leung and Rob Cross, and City Editor Rob Warner.

•The Ottawa Citizen Tracks to Freedom package, a series and supporting website on the Underground Railroad that allowed slaves to escape to Canada, has been named as a finalist in the Excellence in News, Information category of the Canadian New Media Awards, with winners to be announced in May in Toronto.  Last summer, Citizen reporter Chris Lackner traced the route that slaves followed to freedom in Canada.  The website was designed by Andrea Sirman, Cathy Boucek and David Dutton and featured photos by photographer Julie Oliver.  The series was overseen by associate editor Ruth Dunley, responsible for online initiatives at the Ottawa Citizen.  The Society for News Design awarded the Citizen a bronze award last September for this multimedia feature.

•Kudos to Citizen senior writer Chris Cobb, who was awarded the “2007 Michener-Deacon Fellowship”.  This fellowship is granted annually and is named for the late Governor General Roland Michener and Paul Deacon, a philanthropist and pioneer of financial journalism in Canada.  Chris will use the four-month fellowship to research and write a major project on the use and clearance of landmines around the world to mark the 10th anniversary of the International Landmines Treaty signed in Ottawa in December 1997.  The award will be officially presented to Chris by Governor General Michaëlle Jean at a Rideau Hall ceremony on June 8.

•Citizen editorial members have been nominated for three investigative journalism awards by the Canadian Association of Journalists.  Reporter Shelley Page was nominated for her series Falling Heroes in the open newspaper/wire service category.  Photographer Julie Oliver was nominated for her work on two feature series: The Insidious Fog: A Journey into Alzheimer’s and Falling Heroes.  Reporter Robert Sibley was nominated in the faith and spirituality category for his series titled Faith, Nihilism and Wonder.  Winners will be announced on May 26 at the CAJ Awards in Toronto.

•Congratulations to Citizen senior writer Don Butler, who won third prize in the newspaper category of the annual Northern Lights Awards, sponsored by the Canadian Tourism Commission.  Don’s article “Warming up to Ice” about a cruise in the Arctic ran in the Citizen’s Travel section in March.

•Congratulations to two Citizen writers nominated for three religion writing awards.  Senior reporter Jennifer Green is nominated for the Religion Newswriters Association’s Templeton Reporter prize, awarded for excellence in enterprise reporting and versatility in the field of religion, as well as the Cornell Award for mid-size newspaper reporting on religion.  Senior writer Robert Sibley was nominated for the Religion Newswriters Association’s Templeton Religion Story of the Year Award for his retrospective that examined the Islamist roots behind the September 11, 2001, terrorist attacks, their clash with western civilization and societal responses since.  Robert won this same award last year for his 11-part series about Japan’s famous Buddhist pilgrimage along the 1,400 km Shikoku no Michi.  Once again, the Citizen was the only Canadian newspaper nominated for the awards.

[image: image2.wmf]Ottawa and District Labour Council advises members to check out the complete listing of Mayworks events at www.mayworksottawa.ca.  Events take place at various venues throughout the city from April 26 to May 5, 2007.
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